Horsham & Newton St.Faith Parish Council
Minutes of the Parish Council meeting held at The St.Faiths Centre on Mon. Mar. 18th. 2019
Present: Mr.R.Cushing (Chairman)   Mrs.M.Rodgers  Mr.R.Wilks  Mr.M.McDonnell  Mrs.R.Scarff  Mr.B.Coe  Mr.R.Browne  Mr.J.Matthewson  
Mr.S.Fidler    Mr.D.Roper
Apologies:  
 Mr.D.Fortescue   
Public Participation  None
a) Police Report The police website listed 13 crimes reported in January
b) County and District Council Reports Cllr.Roper said that the County Council would be changing from committee management to cabinet led working from April. Broadland had made no change to their share of the Council tax and the new managing director was now recruiting his heads of department ready for the new council year. He was asked to urge frequent carcass collection on the NDR and to investigate repairs to kerbs and sign damage on the A140 junction and to report back to the Council.
c) Norwich Airport Mr.Fidler reported that the drone exclusion limit had been extended and that it was hoped that further regulation on licensing would be introduced in late 2019
d) Full Council
1. Apologies were noted from Mr.Fortescue
2. Declarations of Interest were recorded from





Mr.Wilks – Grass cutting








Mr.Matthewson – Grass Cutting and St.Faiths Centre




Mr.Coe – Mission Room Trustee







3. Minutes of the February meeting were confirmed and signed

4. Reports The Clerk reported that there were dog signs at the main gates at Newton Park but he was asked to obtain a further one for the small wooden gate.  NCC had said that they were unable to obtain replacement reflectors for the keep left bollards at the Church Street/Holt Road junction. The Bishop of Lynn had consecrated a further area of the Blind Lane cemetery.

5. Planning the Council raised no objection to a replacement conservatory at Manor House, Mill Street.
6. Grounds Maintenance The renewal quotation from Norse for the 2019 cutting season was accepted at £2,318.72
7. Cemetery The Clerk was asked to establish what direction signs could be erected in consultation with Norfolk Highways dept. The design of a memorial stone was approved.
8. Street Light Maintenance The Council accepted a four year renewal price from T.T.Jones Electrical Ltd. at £1,110.00

9. Correspondence Complaints had been received about the height of the conifer hedge on the North side of the allotments on Blind Lane. The Clerk would establish what height it needed to be reduced to for mechanical trimming with the other parish hedges. Hainford Parish Council had made contact to pass on the concerns of Sanders Coaches at overhanging trees in Newton Street. The Clerk would investigate and write to the owners. Broadland Council had adopted a Public Spaces Protection Order requiring all dog owners to clear up after them on all land open to the public.
10. Accounts authorised for payment







E-On


Street light electricity (inc.VAT)

£204.47
J.Graves

Salary
(inc.PAYE) plus expense

£550.00

Norse


Cutting Cemetery Hedge (inc. VAT)
£480.00

E-ON


Council office electricity (inc.VAT)

£  25.80

B.Coe


Plaque and play equip. repairs

£  55.00

11. Clerk’s and Councillors’ Reports The Clerk was asked to write to the Black Swan P.H. to ask that A-frame boards could be kept back from the Norwich Road junction to improve visibility. A new climbing block was required for the junior play equipment at Newton Park. An allotment holder with excess pallets on his land would be asked to clear them. A faulty light on Spixworth Road was reported
12.  Next Meeting April 15th. 7.30 p.m. Mission Room preceded by Annual Parish Meeting
